
 

 

Town Administrator Report, November 8, 2021 

• Special Town Meeting has been posted. It will be Thursday, November 18 at 6PM at the 
Elementary School. 

• IPads came in! I will have them set up for you all for the next meeting. 
• Mediation with USDA is schedule for Wednesday, November 8 at 1PM.  
• New Braintree Rd project caused a water main break to cut off service for everyone south of the 

river to the Ware line on Tuesday, November 2 for about 6 hours.  
• Eagle Hill School was paid the final payout for the agreement on October 28, 2021. They will 

start to become sewer users. The Commission is meeting to decide when to bill as it is almost 
half way through the fiscal year. 

• The Green Community Grant was submitted for closeout. I would like to explore changing 
streetlights out to LED’s for the next round. We can discuss your priorities.  

• Water and sewer bills were sent out. Due date is December 8. 
• Closed out the FEMA reimbursement that was never completed. We should be getting 

reimbursed for about $22,000.00 
• CARES funding ended at the end of the October. Hardwick gave back approximately $5,000.00 
• ABCC forms for renewals were sent two weeks ago. Hopefully they will all be returned and in 

front of the Board for the first December meeting 
• MIIA grant weas submitted Friday for Chainsaw gear for Highway. Approximately $4,000.00 
• Working on the RRP for Gilbertville. Having a conversation with the Funding Resource team next 

week to determine which projects we move forward. Will need a public community meeting in 
the near future. 
 
Thank you, 
 
  


